
 
TOWN OF ROCKY HILL 

BOARD OF EDUCATION CURRICULUM COMMITTEE 

MEETING MINUTES/MOTIONS 

 
In order to comply with Connecticut General Statutes regarding minutes of meetings, the following 

will be used to record information during all public meetings that take place. An original must be 

submitted to the Town Clerk of Rocky Hill within 48 hours of the meeting being adjourned.  

Motions should be complete, showing the maker and second of the motion as well as how each 

member voted.  Unanimous votes may be listed as unanimous. 

 
NAME OF PUBLIC BOARD OR COMMISSION Board of Education Curriculum Committee 

DATE MEETING AGENDA POSTED June 8, 2023 

LOCATION Moser School Cafeteria 

DATE OF MEETING June 13, 2023 

TIME MEETING STARTED 6:33 p.m. 

PERSON PREPARING MEETING MINUTES  

 

Christine B. Flynn, Secretary to the 

Superintendent of Schools 

VERBATIM NOTES TAKEN 

 
 Yes    No 

AUDIO, VIDEO OR LIVE TRANSMISSION OF 

MEETING 
 Yes    No 

 

MEMBERS PRESENT AT MEETING: 

Amber Tucker (Committee Chairperson) Jessica Loffredo (Committee Member) 

Steven Slattery (Committee Member)  

Also present:  Brian Dillon, Jennifer Baron-Morfea, Dilip Desai, Sean Gavin, Maria Mennella, Nancy 

Rolfe, Mark Zito, Superintendent, Darlene Listro, Asst. Superintendent for Curriculum & Instruction, 

Charles Zettergren, Asst. Superintendent for Finance & Operations, Ron Lamontagne, Director of 

Facilities, Paige Weaver, Mathematics Coordinator, John Fote, RHHS Principal 

 

NUMBER REQUIRED FOR QUORUM  2     QUORUM PRESENT   Yes  No 

TEXT MOTIONS AND RESULTS VOTES 

 

DISCUSSION  

No motions were made during this meeting. The group discussed moving forward with the composting 

initiative at Rocky Hill High School, and working with the company, Blue Earth. Principal Fote reported 

on the final NEASC report and shared commendations, recommendations, and follow-up tasks. Principal 

Fote reported that there will not be a Washington, D.C. Field Trip next year.  The group discussed some 

of the student and parent concerns about the trip. A follow-up meeting for further discussion will be held 

in September. Dr. Listro reviewed data from the Next Generation Accountability Report and the School 

Profile/Performance Report. Dr. Listro presented information on requests from elementary parents and 

teachers to implement parent/teacher conferences in the Spring. Dr. Listro discussed options for dates 

that conferences could take place. Dr. Zito and Dr. Listro will work on revising the 2023-2024 calendar 

to accommodate the conferences. Dr. Listro and Mrs. Weaver discussed the process for student 

placement in accelerated math courses in middle school and shared specific criteria per grade.   

 

TIME MEETING ADJOURNED:  7:45 p.m.   TIME DELIVERED TO TOWN CLERK:    

 

Date of BOE Approval:     Signature of BOE Secretary:      
Form revised 1/1/11 


